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Committee Meeting Minutes 1st September 2008

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice president

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Helen Morris



Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

August, as the running report for the month shows was a quiet month in the terms of running with many of you being on holiday. As you know rest is an important element of a running and training regime. I hope you have all rested well and are looking forward to the challenges of the autumn. It won’t be long before the cross country season is upon us again. 

With the onset of autumn comes the darker nights and switching from countryside running back to road and street running. Please remember to wear light/reflectice clothing, be aware of vehicles and other road users, for your own safety.  Please also be mindful of pedestrians they need to be considered. By showing your consideration you help to maintain the good name of Stopsley Striders.

Good luck to you all who have races lined up for September.

2. Apologies 

Received from Phil Abbitt, Dave Young and Breda Haughton.

3.
Matters Arising / Previous Minutes

No contact from Hospice regarding help for organising 5K.  

August meetings minutes agreed 

4. Secretary Report

Correspondence Received

Notification of SEAA Annual General Meeting on 7th September 

Extract of Secretary report , SEAA (Competition) Ltd formed 1 April 2007 to provide competition.  A successful first year and also agreed new constitution at an Emergency General Meeting.

For the future, there will be a slimmed down management board, 3 officers, Chairman SEAA (Competition) Ltd, (who may not be Chairman of SEAA), reps of the 3 main disciplines and 3 members elected by affiliated clubs.

SEAA moved office from Marathon House to Crystal Palace National Sports Centre as a cost saving.

SEAA signed agreement with SEAA (Comp) Ltd and England Athletics to provide competition for South East region.  “Aim of the agreement is to provide athletics Championships for athletics clubs, and members of those clubs who are affiliated to England Athletics in that year of competition.”   Agreement came into operation from 1st April 2008.

Following SEAA AGM, forum to discuss future strategy of the Association.  Various thoughts range from keeping reserves intact for review after 2012 Olympics, to completely using them all.

Currently competition is funded by interest (£36,000) earned on this fund (currently £400,000) 

SEAA are to prepare action plan showing how “ring fenced” road running money and the reserve fund be used for the future benefit of athletics with SEAA region

5. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow report shown

Ladies 5K monies still to be reconciled, unaffiliated fees to ARC and donation for club charity.

D Debnam gave £15 cheque for kit sold

RK advised that from October he will not be available on Monday evenings due to teaching commitments, but will still be responsible for club accounts

Two new members this month, welcome to Susannah Wardale and Adam Davis

6. Bill & Karen’s August 08 Running Report

Friday 8th    Martin and Greer Kidney along with Ingrid Bacon ran PB’s in the Poole 3 ½ mile time trial

18 Striders ran the Cranfield 5 miles where there were at least 10 PB’s.

Sunday 10th   Dave Hall ran the 54321 Marathon

Thursday 14th   Hayley Bewley, Ingrid Bacon, Greer Kidney and Marie Bacon all ran the Chickchase 5k, with Ingrid, Greer and Marie all running PB times.

Sunday 17th   Lawrence Proctor ran the Burnham Beeches half marathon.

Monday 25th   Dave Hall ran the Barltonsbough 5 miles in a PB time of 31.46

This ends one of our shortest summer reports ever! We hope that everyone enjoyed their summer breaks and are ready to start working hard again on their running. It is only 2 months until the cross country season starts so keep up the training especially the hills!

All results from Sunday 31st August, including The Beast, will appear in next months running report.
7. Strider of the Month.

The August Strider of the month goes to Kirsty Edwards.  She joined Striders beginners course this year and has since completed two races as a Strider, the Vauxhall 5K and Cranfield 5 mile in a time of 36:27

9. A.O.B.

· Striders Xmas Dinner – Enquiries made at Vauxhall Brache (Riverside suite)

· Social event of 10 pin bowling presented by MT at Luton Galaxy Ctr. Minimum 18 people @ £18 head, including meal.  Suggested to compare with Dunstable Bowling Ctr.

· MT investigating regular circuit training for a club night during the winter.  Having difficulty in getting an insured instructor.  Suggestion was made to approach Luton Regional Sports Ctr.

· Advance info that Luton Sports Network (LSW) want to promote road running in North Luton.  Been told that funding would available.  Brief discussion by committee felt that Striders are already involved in a number of local races and if LSW want to get involved, then support for some of these races may be preferable, rather than race / runs that may only be held once.  No further action from Striders at the moment and await contact from LSW.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th October 2008 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








Page 3 of 3
Ref:\ C:\mydocs\striders\2008\09_08_Mins_September.doc


_1122991358.doc
[image: image1.png]T@®PSLEY STRIDERS

F








